










1605 Sheridan Boulevard LP 
1415 Park Avenue West 

Denver, CO 80205 
 
 

August 1, 2019 

 

Members of Denver City Council 
1437 Bannock St. Room 451 
Denver, CO 80202 
 
RE: Public Hearing August 19 for CB 19-0577 Rezoning 1634 – 1680 Sheridan 
 
Dear Council Members: 
 
I am the owner of the property located at 1605 Sheridan Boulevard.  Because my property is within 200’ 
of the properties at 1634 – 1680 Sheridan seeking rezoning to U-MS-2 and U-MS-3 I am eligible to sign 
the Protest Petition being circulated by Zenobia Street neighbors. 
 
I am contacting you to let you know that I have not and will not sign the Protest Petition.  In addition, I 
want you to know that I am in favor of the rezoning and support the U-MS-2 and U-MS-3 rezoning 
request.  I urge City Council to approve this rezoning at your August 18 hearing. 
 
I support the rezoning as it will facilitate positive change in the neighborhood and is consistent with and 
is an implementation step for the recommendation in Blueprint Denver 2019 and the West Colfax 
Neighborhood Plan.  The Residential Low – Medium designation is appropriate for this stretch of 
Sheridan, an identified Mixed Use Arterial proximate to Sloan’s Lake Park and the West Colfax Enhanced 
Transit Corridor.  Rezoning this property will attract desirable reinvestment in the area and improve the 
vicinity by requiring a much-needed sidewalk and landscaping on Sheridan for a safe pedestrian 
environment. 
 
As Blueprint identifies, this is an ideal location to introduce modest density and broader housing choices 
at an underutilized location begging for redevelopment.  The thoughtful combination of U-MS-2 and U-
MS-3 zoning is the ideal zoning outcome for this property. 
 
Please affirm Blueprint Denver 2019’s Low – Medium Residential plan recommendations and vote yes 
on CB 19-0577. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Donald Caster 
Managing Member and Authorized Representative 
 

CC: Kirsten Crawford, Denver City Attorney’s Office 









          Colin and Alison Terry 
          3025 W. 24th Ave 
          Denver, Colorado 80211 
 
September 6, 2019 
 
Council District 1 Office 
City & County Building 
1437 Bannock St., Room 451 
Denver, CO 80202 
 
RE:  Support for the Rezoning Application on 1634 – 1680 Sheridan Blvd 
 
To Councilwoman Sandoval and other Council Members: 
 
My wife and I have owned a house on 3025 W. 24th Ave for the last 13 years, and as a reference 
point, we are located only a ¼ block from Federal Blvd.  We were lucky in that we bought our 
house when prices were low and affordable and we fell in love with our location because we are 
near downtown, grocery shopping, and restaurants. This neighborhood has seen much growth 
over the years – especially in regards to density.  Yet at the same time, the neighborhood has 
kept much of its diversity.  
 
We feel that the block on 17th and Sheridan shares many of the same characteristics as our 
immediate neighborhood.  In our neighborhood we live across the street from Boulevard School, 
which is 4 stories tall and we live next to two boarding houses, three Mexican restaurants, a 
Safeway, a Seven-Eleven, a Marijuana store, a Playhouse and much, much more. What I am 
getting at is that we live in an economically, racially, and commercially diverse neighborhood and 
it is a fun and exciting – and thriving. What is sad to see, though, is many people now cannot 
afford this neighborhood – or cannot find a place to live that has a prime location. The same is 
happening all over Sloan’s Lake.  The area around 17th and Sheridan has the same kind of 
diversity as our area on Federal Blvd. 
 
From what I gather, many neighbors in the West Sloan’s Lake Area are needlessly in fear of new 
housing that is mostly popping up in Infill areas and major Streets. My main response to their 
fears about the new changes is that, overall, we are seeing a much more exciting and active 
community, with better access to resources for living, shopping, entertainment, and trans-
portation.  All of this adds up to a better quality of life – for everyone.  Finally, I believe that the 
Rezone of the Block on 17th & Sheridan to U-MS-3 will continue the trend of smart-development 
with more walkability in the neighborhood and improved access to mass transit, shopping and 
more.  
 
I just hope that the City Council is not swayed by neighbors’ fears and sees the logic in building a 
more inclusive neighborhood that give more people the opportunity to enjoy all that the Sloan’s 
Lake Neighborhood has to offer. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
  
Colin and Alison Terry 



Mrs. Hannah McDermott  
and Mr. Gabriel Kelly Ramirez 

1640 Sheridan Blvd. 
Denver, CO 80214 

 
September 9, 2019 
 
Council District 1 Office 
City & County Building 
1437 Bannock St., Room 451 
Denver, CO 80202 
RE: Support for the Rezoning Application on 1634 –1680 Sheridan Blvd. 
 
To Council Woman Sandoval and other Council Members, 
 

I support the rezoning of 1634-1680 Sheridan Blvd. My husband Gabe and I have been tenants of 1640 
Sheridan Blvd, one of the properties up for rezoning, for two years. We love living in this duplex and this 
neighborhood, but we know this block of Sheridan should be rezoned to allow for medium sized apartments.  

I grew up in Los Angeles, very close to Hollywood. I have seen LA transform for the better in the years 
since I have lived there, largely in more urban neighborhoods. Increased public transportation and efforts to make 
urban, walkable and livable neighborhoods have taken areas like Hollywood from sleezy and empty to hip and 
lively. This part of Sloan’s Lake has unreached potential. People want to live close to the grocery store, the bus, the 
park! That is exactly why Gabe and I rented this home when we moved here 2 years ago from Brooklyn, NY.  

We lived in NY for five years, and we loved the convenience of public transportation and all the excitement 
of the city, but ultimately, we wanted a better lifestyle and more outdoor space. We only had one car for our first 
year in Denver, and because Gabe works out near DIA, he got the car most days. So I took the 16 Bus down Colfax 
to work, or I rode my bike along 20th St. in the dedicated bike path. I could walk to King Soopers, and Target, and 
Sloan’s Lake Park, and even to Alamo Draft House and Planet Fitness and Arc on Colfax. There are 3 bus lines 
within 2 blocks to go downtown or to the light rail. It’s so convenient! I would have felt trapped in some 
neighborhoods without a car, but it was very doable here because of how developed this street already is.  

Gabe and I love this duplex, and we have had no issues in the two years we have lived here. However, the 
house clearly has some larger structural issues and limitations. The house is old, small and doesn’t have much 
character making up for it either. If someone were to buy this house, I would be surprised if they didn’t tear it down 
and build something large and modern. However, this stretch of Sheridan is always loud and bright, and there are 
sirens and people walking between Colfax and Sloan’s Lake and McDonald’s at all hours. Basically, Sheridan Blvd 
is a big street and feels like a big street, not a neighborhood.  

We are happy to have our bedroom facing the alley because it is much quieter than Sheridan, but I wouldn’t 
say it’s nice. The alley is great because we can park there, but there is also always parking available on Annie Pl. 
The alley is dirty and dark and creepy at night. People often walk through the alley to get between Colfax and 17th 
because there is no sidewalk on Sheridan. There are often homeless people hanging out. There is a lot of very old 
garbage and often furniture people are throwing out. Gabe just couldn’t take it anymore, so one day in the early 
Spring we picked up trash along the alleyway, and we joked about how clearly no one had ever done this before 
because some of the things we were collecting were so old. It still looks bad though; it’s unkempt.  

I have always thought that Sheridan Blvd. between Colfax and 17th was underutilized. Three blocks, 
sandwiched between Colfax Ave with a Walgreens and new apartment building, and 17th with a mall and hugely 
popular park, are a few old houses and as many empty lots. I think it would be a good location for apartments, 
because this already feels like an urban area, just underdeveloped.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
Hannah McDermott & 
Gabriel Kelly-Ramirez 











From: John Riecke
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: Torres, Jamie C. - CC Member District 3 Denver City Council
Subject: [EXTERNAL] 17th & Sheridan Rezoning: In Favor!
Date: Sunday, August 18, 2019 8:11:15 PM

Hello,

I am in favor of the proposed rezoning at 17th & Sheridan. The proposed density is, if anything, too humble.
Sheridan is a major boulevard and 17th borders a major park. We should be encouraging more density along this
corridor in order to build a more walkable, less car-dependent future.

Thank you,

John Riecke

"However beautiful the strategy, you should occasionally look at the results."

mailto:toast2042@me.com
mailto:dencc@denvergov.org
mailto:Jamie.Torres@denvergov.org


From: Holly Jaros
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public Comment Request Sheridan/17th rezoning
Date: Monday, August 19, 2019 4:09:37 PM

Hello,

I am not able to attend the city council meeting on the rezoning of the properties on 17th &
Sheridan but I wanted to voice my support for the rezoning.  Sheridan is a busy street and
SFH's do not fit there.  Rowhomes would provide a lot more housing then the 3 houses that are
currently there and we have a housing shortage, we need more housing, not less!  It will also
be nice to have some sidewalks there!

Holly Jaros
Homeowner 685 Hooker St.
303-949-1512
hollyajaros@gmail.com

mailto:hollyajaros@gmail.com
mailto:dencc@denvergov.org
mailto:hollyajaros@gmail.com


DATE:  September 16, 2019 

TO:  Members of Denver City Council 

SUBJECT: CB 19-0577 / Rezoning Application 2018I-00015 Rezoning 1634-1680 N. Sheridan Blvd 
 
FROM:  Bruce O’Donnell, Owner’s Representative 
 
 
Members of City Council: 
 
Attached hereto please find a petition in support of this rezoning request with 102 signatures in favor of 
the rezoning.  Also attached are 6 Comment Cards expressing support for the rezoning.   
 
These 108 positive statements in favor of the rezoning provide additional support and rationale why City 
Council should vote yes to approve CB 19-0577 rezoning 1634-1680 N. Sheridan to U-MS-2 and U-MS-3. 
 
The neighbors opposing this rezoning request successfully lobbied for Low-Medium Residential in 
Blueprint 2019.  Previous Blueprint drafts had a Medium-High designation.  The resulting adoption of 
Low-Medium in Blueprint Denver acknowledges this important community input. 
 
As Blueprint identifies, this is an ideal location to introduce modest density and broader housing choices 
at an underutilized location on a Mixed Use Arterial begging for redevelopment.  The thoughtful 
combination of U-MS-2 and U-MS-3 zoning, in combination with the recorded Protective Covenant and 
Deed Restriction is the ideal zoning outcome for this property. 
 
Please affirm Blueprint Denver 2019’s Low – Medium Residential plan recommendation and vote yes to 
approve CB 19-0577. 
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